Council for Instructional Technology
September 21, 2011
1:00-2:00 PM
Horrabin Hall Room 60
Meeting Minutes

Present:   Tawnya Adkins Covert, Chandra Amaravadi, Rich Cangro,  Virginia Diehl, Sam Edsall, Hoyet Hemphill (previous Chair), Kishore Kapale, Sharon Stevens, Bree McEwan, Barry McCrary, Sharon Stevens, John Stierman, Bhavneet Walia, Charles Weiss, Mei Wen.
Guest: Steve Rock, Faculty Senate chair.
  
1. Hoyet started the meeting at 1:00 pm.  He noted that the agenda was to elect a chair, a “desire2learn” representative  and to have the faculty senate chair present the senate’s deliberations on the Spring 2011 policies and procedures document.
2. Election of chair
In response to a council member’s question, Hoyet discussed the chair’s responsibilities as setting meeting agendas, conducting meetings, maintaining the PB Works Wiki and also to present an annual report to the faculty senate.  The floor was opened to nominations. Chandra Amaravadi nominated himself and was seconded by Rich Cangro.  The nomination was unanimously approved.
3. Selection of “desire2learn” representative 
“Desire2learn” is WIU’s proposed new Course Management System planned for Summer 2012 rollout.  Bree agreed to be the CIT representative for the “desire2learn” committee. 
4. Course information database
Hoyet pointed out that the online course information database did not have a “global issues” category.  Council members noted this as a possible future action item. 
5. Technology competency survey results
Hoyet briefly shared highlights of survey results on technology competencies survey carried out in Spring 2011.  Faculty were generally in favor of ‘Technology in the Discipline’ administered through a ‘TID’ course within the department or through a ‘gen ed’ course.  They were not in favor of a test towards the end of the degree program. Faculty were also receptive to the ‘technology sandbox’ idea.  Details about the sandbox needed to be developed.
6. CIT Policy and procedures document
Steve shared the senate’s comments on the policy and procedures document.  There was a concern about the committee’s role involving providing recommendations on budgetary allocations as stated in the submitted (March 2011) document.  Council members deliberated on the necessity of such an item in the policies.  The intention of the policy was to ensure that WIU was spending appropriately on technology.  After deliberations, the council felt that this role could be fulfilled through other items on the document and voted unanimously to remove the items concerning recommendations on budgetary allocations (items IIe, IIIb and IVb in the March document).  The issue of aging faculty computers was brought up.  According to some council members older computers need to be replaced only if faculty members felt it to be necessary.  At the same time, it was important for the image of the university (for faculty) to have the latest tools. This was noted as a future action item.   
7. Council visibility
Members discussed the issue of how the council could be “the voice of faculty”.  One member pointed out that the council decided last year that it  would not send emails to faculty, but would announce its presence annually to faculty when a survey was administered.  Council members further discussed ways of making the council visible.  One member suggested using a web site.  This was noted as a future action item.   
8. Subcommittees
There was a brief discussion on the whether or not there was a need for subcommittees and members agreed that there was a need.  It was decided to continue the previous sub-committees except for “policies and procedures.”  Members self-nominated themselves into the following committees as follows:
1. Survey results – Bree McEwan, Sam Edsall, Bhavneet Walia, Tanya Adkins-Covert, Virginia Diehl, Mei Wen.
2. ‘Technology in the Discipline’ – Richard Cangro, John Stierman, Charles Weiss
3. ‘Technology Sandbox’ – Kishore Kapale, Chandra Amaravadi
9. Next meeting and meeting times:
Council members briefly discussed meeting times for the fall semester 2011 and it was decided to meet from 1-2 pm on the third Wednesday of every month. The next meeting would be on October 19th 
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